NOTICE OF DISPOSITION FOR DECLARATORY STATEMENT

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Physical Therapy Practice
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Physical Therapy Practice has issued an order denying the Petition for Declaratory Statement filed by American Academy of Manipulative Therapy on September 15, 2021. On July 12, 2021, Petitioners sought the agency’s opinion as to the applicability of Rule 64B17-6.008, F.A.C. and Section 486.117, F.S. Petitioners also sought further clarification on exactly how Florida licensed physical therapist “are permitted (and not permitted) to earn the 25 supervised dry needling treatment sessions.”

The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 47, No. 134, on July 13, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on August 27, 2021, voted to decline to issue a declaratory statement in response to the Petition finding that Petitioners failed to demonstrate that they are substantially affected persons under the facts set forth, they are asking the conduct of their Florida licensed students, and that the plain language of the statute and rule regarding “patient” is not vague or ambiguous.

A copy of the Board’s Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting Allen Hall, Executive Director, Board of Physical Therapy Practice, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C05, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253, Allen.Hall@flhealth.gov.
